Minutes of the County Commissioners regular meeting held on September 23, 2024

The Board of the Grady County Commissioners met on this day for a regular meeting with the
following board members: Zachary Davis, Kirk Painter, and Gary Bray.

The meeting was called to order and roll call: Zachary Davis, Kirk Painter, and Gary Bray.
The meetii  was opened with the "Pledge of Allegiance"

Gary Bray made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 16, 2024 regular meeting. It
was seconded by Zachary Davis. AYE: Zachary Davis and Gary Bray. ABSTAIN: Kirk Painter.

Dale Thompson informed the Board that 8 other Counties currently have a burn ban in place.
However, the rain that we received over the weekend has put the need for Grady County to implement
a burn ban on hold.

No Action on implementing the burn ban for Grady County for 14 days, effective September 23,
2024.

GCEMA/Fire Report/Safety Director/Superintendent: Dale Thompson informed the Board that
on Friday he had submitted the application for the State’s ARPA money in the amount of $949,500.00.
He stated that the State should have a decision made on December 1, 2024 on whether Grady County
will receive the award. He stated that the County would being paying % of that amount for the building
and this amount does not include the cost of a generator. Dale informed the Board that he would be
meeting with FEMA on Tuesday and that there is more rain in the forecast. Kim Duke stated that there
was a Fire Board meeting last Tuesday and they had 9 of the 12 members present. She stated that the
Fire Board wanted the Board of Commissioners to help with campaign materials for the Fire Sales Tax,
however, discovered that the BOCC are not allowed to help with this cost. Bobby Cantu was present
and stated that the County had two reportable injuries to employee’s last week and he had 1 new
employee safety orientation with a newly hired Court Clerk Deputy. He stated that he will be meeting
with Summit Fire and Security for the annual sprinkler and fire alarm inspection for the 205 Chickasha
Ave. Building and that Ken Champlin will be meeting with Vickie and himself for the Courthouse and
Emergency Management/Election Board Building. He will be conducting the monthly Corporation
Commission fuel leak tank inspection with all 3 Barns and he had cleaned out around signs on various
County Roads. And finally, he informed the Board of the attic has been cleaned out completely. Mike
McDaniels informed the Board that the Evidence Warehouse was close to being done, then he would |
looking at things that District 2 is needing done.

New Business: Gary Bray stated that his first deputy resigned on Friday. He informed the
Board that he was naming Cavin Newman as the new District 3 1% Deputy, effective immediately.

Gary Bray made a motion to appoint Cavin Newman as the District 3 Commissioner 1* Deputy.
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Kirk Painter ide a motion to award a quoted bid to the lowest quote, Van Dyck Mechanical, in
the amount of $1,428.80 for the installing a backflow valve in the Emergency Management building to
prevent plumbing issues. It was seconded by Gary Bray. AYE: Zachary Davis, Kirk Painter, and Gary Bray.
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{For more detail, please refer to the Recording which can be obtained from the County Clerk’s Office upon request.)

















